

Thursday May 8th, 2025 PLSA General Meeting

Our May meeting will be held May 8th and the Prior Lake VFW basement. The meeting starts at 7:00 p.m.

Items up for discussion:

1) Elections for 2025-2026 BOD

PLSA Club Board Members

Tom Schutz President
Terry Hutchison Vice President
Craig Root Treasurer
Kris Murray Secretary
Gail Adelmann Director Exp. 27
Don Wineland Director Exp. 26
Tom Laridaen Director Exp. 25

Volunteers Needed for Music Fest

Due to several people dropping out this week, we again have a good number of open time slots.

Please consider volunteering.





2025 Music Fest Volunteers

Time slots still available

Sign up by clicking on this link.

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0D4EA4A72 EA0FDC70-54147623-prior#/

Election of Officers Please vote

It's time to vote in your new board. Please click on the following link to cast your vote. We need at least 37 votes to validate the election.

https://forms.office.com/r/yka8Gv1WMn?origin=lprLink

Paper ballots will also be available at the meeting for those and need it. Elections will be one of the first items on the agenda.

Calendar of Events

May 8th General membership meeting
July 11th Music Fest

12th Music Fest

13th Landowners picnic

Scott county fair grounds

Where's the Snow Guessing Game

Dean Townsend is the winner of the 2024/2025 Snow Guessing Game. He was unfortunately 1.2 inches within the final total. As we all know that is not a good thing as it was only 24.3 inches of snow. Dean wins \$100. Congratulations and thank you everyone that played the games. Looking forward to next years predictions.

Adopt a Highway Volunteers Needed

This year we will be doing our community service on May 17th. For those members that would like a free breakfast, we will meet at Ze's Diner in Prior Lake at 7:30 a.m. Pick up starts at 9 a.m. for those that cannot make breakfast. Meet at day care center behind the Holiday Station and Pike Lake Rd. The section of road we have been responsible for the past 32 years is on county road 42 and goes from CO 21 to CO 18. With enough volunteers it only takes an hour. If you can help please join us and help our community.

We only have 7 people signed up so far. Please help, we need at least 15 to 20 people to make this a quick pick up.

To sign up, follow the link or scan the QR code below.

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0D4EA4A72 EA0FDC70-55553093-2025



2025/2026 Meeting Schedule

This year we moved our meeting day to Thursday as a test run. The goal is to increase attendance due to the restrictive parking at the PL VFW. As it turns out, Thursday night has more availability for parking, however they also hold a corn hole league on Thursday nights which also has its faults. We have had a number of requests to move meetings back to Wednesday nights. I have looked back at the last three years attendance records and found that attendance has dropped greatly since moving to Thursday night. The numbers are skewed however as we did not have ridable snow this year, however we did not have any last year either. So again, please let us know your thoughts about keeping it on Thursday nights or moving it back to Wednesday nights. The premise of moving to Thursday nights was a valid reason, however if people cannot attend or if meeting fall on a club trip, it would cause issues as well.

Please mark your response at the following link before this coming Thursday night when the board will make the decision for this upcoming year.

X6qFUNIFHR0VWVUNWQVJIOTFWUjkzTThFU044W C4u

Have a Great Summer!